
In the grand scheme of things, dealing with unpredictable 
weather is nothing new for farmers; wet seasons, droughts, 
and floods have always come with working the land. But 
some Stowe farmers are noticing and responding to shifts in 
weather patterns. At Long Winter Farm – conserved by SLT 
and the Vermont Land Trust in 2016 – farmers, Annie and 
Andrew Paradee, have invested in high tunnels to protect 
their crops from wind damage caused by more severe storms, 
as well as frost damage.  The conservation easements on the 
Paradees’ farm and others in Stowe give a lot of flexibility for 
investing in adaptive infrastructure to cope with a changing 
climate. For Stowe farmer, Ryan Percy – whose family dairy 
operation includes the SLT-conserved Bouchard Farm – 
dealing with rising annual and high temperatures like this 

summer’s record-breaking heat wave could look like adding 
sprinkler systems to the farm’s open-air barns: a common 
strategy used in hotter parts of the country to help cattle 
avoid heat stress and maintain milk production.

Hotter summers stress people out too, and we all need places 
to cool off. Stowe’s rivers, swimming holes, and mountain 
tops are some of the best places to find relief during a heat 
wave. With the uptick in the popularity of outdoor recreation 
among both visitors and residents, it’s more important than 
ever that we protect natural spaces where people can cool 
down and unwind. Conserved lands and trails also need 
careful planning and sustained funding to meet the growing 
demands of a recreating public while also maintaining the 
high-quality of natural resources and visitors’ experiences 
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It’s been a year since the late-October 
windstorm whipped through the Stowe area, 
leaving many of us without power for days 
and large jumbles of downed trees piled 
across our roads and yards. The storm made 
an impact – not just on the landscape and 
our properties, but also on our mindsets. We 
know that, on average, storms in Vermont 
as well as across the region and globe are 
becoming both more frequent and severe . 
Given this trend, it’s good to be prepared. 

After the windstorm, my husband and I 
bought a generator and took down hazard trees around our home. At Cady Hill 
Forest, SLT helped to create a plan for storm clean up and trail rebuilding as 
well as improving the overall health and vigor of Cady Hill’s trees so that when 
the next storm hits, the forest has a better chance of withstanding high winds 
without severe damage. 

As we mark the anniversary of the windstorm and celebrate the successful 
reopening of Cady Hill’s trails (better than ever, according to many!), now is a 
good time to take a look at the variety of ways in which the changing climate 
is affecting Stowe and the region and share what else SLT is doing – with your 
support and partnership – to help our community respond and prepare. 

With gratitude,

Kristen Sharpless

P.S. Join SLT and the Trust for Public Land in helping to keep the Worcesters 
wild by supporting our latest land protection project: Hunger Mountain 
Headwaters. Learn more at www.stowelandtrust.org/projects/. Make a donation 
online by visiting our website or mail us a check today. We only have 2% of the 
$4.5 million project costs left to raise and we need your help!

Letter from the Executive Director
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over time. At the SLT-conserved Bingham Falls, we are helping 
Smugglers Notch State Park create a plan for addressing 
safety and resource degradation concerns associated with the 
falls’ increased popularity so that generations to come can 
enjoy the natural beauty and cooling effects of the site. 

Shorter and warmer winters with less predictable snow cover 
have had a noticeable impact on Stowe’s outdoor recreation 
scene. How many of you have used microspikes more than 
snowshoes over the past few years?  Taken advantage of a 
resort’s uphill policy when snow cover in the backcountry 
is thin? Or traded in your skis for a fat bike? In Stowe and 
elsewhere in Vermont, we are seeing a more diverse mix of 
winter and year-round recreation opportunities in response to 
a changing climate – adaptations which bring new possibilities 
and challenges. 

Warmer temperatures and shorter winters are also creating 
more favorable conditions for the spread of new pests, 
parasites and other species that affect our Vermont wildlife 
and ecosystems. Non-native invasive plants, like Japanese 
barberry and bush honeysuckle, can get a leg up in these 
conditions and quickly take over forests, river banks, and 
roadsides. At SLT, we’ve prioritized dedicating resources 
to assessing and controlling invasive plants on conserved 
lands like DuMont Meadow and Cady Hill Forest, as well 
as monitoring for new arrivals so they can be detected and 
eradicated early. 

Ticks are a parasite favored by warming conditions that are 
increasingly common in Stowe. Negative implications for 
human health are serious, as are those for other species like 
moose, whose Vermont population has been stressed by high 
winter tick loads. Ticks are likely here to stay, but species 
like moose could be on their way out as their ranges shift 
northward. 

When updating SLT’s Strategic Conservation Plan in 2015, we 
adopted the “conserve the stage” framework developed by 
the Nature Conservancy when planning for how to maintain 
biodiversity in our area over the long-term: individual species 
and plant communities may come and go, but as long as the 
full range of physical environments from mountain tops to 
river bottoms are kept intact and interconnected, we should 
be able to maintain the high-quality habitats needed to 
support a diverse array of plants and animals and the natural 
systems on which we depend. 

This approach is referred to as “Conservation Design,” which 
has been adopted by the State of Vermont’s Agency of Natural 
Resources when identifying, assessing, and prioritizing 

landscape and habitat features essential for the ecological 
health of our state. SLT has integrated Vermont Conservation 
Design data into our conservation planning, which has 
underlined the importance of large forest blocks like the 
Worcester Range and connectivity blocks and wildlife road 
crossings like those in the Shutesville Hill Wildlife Corridor.

For the first time, we are partnering with the Trust for Public 
Land to protect 2000 acres of critical forestland along the 
Worcester Range – most of which lies outside of Stowe’s 
town boundary, but which is essential for protecting the 
wild, remote character of the 45,000-acre Worcesters that we 
love, as well as the value it provides for wildlife, water quality 
protection, working forests and recreation access. The 109 
acres of forest located in Stowe that are part of the Hunger 
Mountain Headwaters Project are also part of the 10,000-
acre Shutesville Hill Wildlife Corridor, which provides the only 
ecological connection between the Worcesters and Mount 
Mansfield. SLT is working with the Vermont Land Trust, 
Nature Conservancy and other partners to ensure that this 
critical connector stays open and safe for wildlife traveling 
between these forested mountains over a season, lifetime, or 
generation.
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Knowing that these areas are 

important not just for the Stowe 

community, but also for Vermont 

and the northeast, has motivated 

SLT to take conservation action 

at a landscape scale. 
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Our Donors - 2018

Life Member
Darrell and Nancy Crate
Peter and Bari Dreissigacker 
Bowie and Helen Duncan 
John and Julie Egenberg 
Diane and Andreas Halvorsen 
Willard Hunnewell
Abby Johnson and Chris McKown 
Christa Lancaster
Clare McMorris 
Neil and Carla Stempel 
Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli 

Preservationist
Peter and Bari Dreissigacker 

Diane and Andreas Halvorsen 

Jane and Van Harissis 

Jim and Lisa La Torre 

Jamie and Rebecca LaScolea 

Lopatin Family Foundation 

The Chingos Foundation 

Rushmore Foundation 

Spector Fund at The Boston 
Foundation 

Neil and Carla Stempel 
Timothy and Nancy Taussig 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Taylor 
Jr. 

Topnotch Resort & Spa 

Trapp Family Lodge 

Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli 
Roger M. and Jill J. Witten 

Conservationist
Philip Branton and Ellen Lazarus 

Rand and Lynne Eyberg 

Joseph F. Feeney, Jr 

Walter and Diane Looney 

Nicholas A. Skinner 

Ted and Kathy Truscott 

David Wilkens and Molly Pindell 
Carrie and Douglas Yakola 

Kim Yellin and Marc Stern 

Benefactor
Alicia L. Abad 

The Alchemist Brewery Stowe 

Anthony and Mary Aveni 
Stephen and Louise Berry 

Charlie and Gibby Berry 

Paul and Kathy Bosland 

David and Nancy Bradbury 

Rick and Ann Bresnahan 

Chess Brownell 
Kevin and Julie Buchanan 

Donna and Jake Carpenter 

Mark Condon and Jean Hynes 

Kitty Coppock 

Denise Burt Cushwa 

Eric and Elizabeth Daliere 

Elizabeth Darden 

Eric and Vivian Denardo 

Graham Dower and Sheila 
Cheston 

Catherine Drake and Richard 
Levine 

Trowbridge and Claudia Elliman 

Tom and Christina Evans 

Tom and Mary Evslin 

Sam Gaines and Molly Triffin 

Robert and Jana Giordano 

Graham and Kitty Goldsmith 

Dean Goodermote and Diane 
Arnold 

Nat and Caren Goodhue 

Gerry and Terry Griffin 

Jan Nyquist and David Harding 

Jeff Herrmann 

Christopher Hill and Susan 
Flicop 

Richard and Clea James 

Abby Johnson and Chris McKown 

Bob Juzek and Christy Patt 

Bonnie Knight 

Mark and Deborah Leach 

Walter Levering and Carolyn 
Ruschp 

Mila and Graham Lonetto 

Clare McMorris 

Bunny and Peter Merrill 
John and Millie Merrill 
Lisa and Val Mihan 

Darsey and Joseph Moon 

Brian and Jill Mullin 

Lisa and William Nelson 

Carl and Sharon Nielsen 

Melissa and David Norton 

Nick and Wendy Nunez 

Jack and Caroline Patten 

Kreg Pearless and Kathleen 
Meehan 

Michael and Deborah Pucillo 

Emily and Jeffrey Rosenbaum 

Skip and Marilyn Rosskam 

Linda Sallop and Michael Fenlon 

James and Ruth Santos 

Patrick Schleck 

David and Barbara Siegel 
Oliver and Gay Slesar 

Richard and Anne Smith 

Lee Spencer and Alice Dana 
Spencer 

Edward and Christine Steinborn 

Jenny and Jon Steingart 

Amy Stewart 

The Stowehof 
Alan and Ellen Thorndike 

Union Bank 

Paolo and Kara Vicinelli 
Richard and Sally Watts 

Bob and Melinda Welter 

Dan Winston and Tira Khan 

 = 5+ Year Donors
 = 10+ Year Donors
 = 15+ Year Donors
 = 20+ Year Donors
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Our Donors - continued

Canadian Friends of 
Stowe Land Trust 

Founding Members

Clifford Borden
Rick and Elaine Dubrovsky
Sam and Joanne Landsman
Lloyd and Janice Sheiner
Jon and Kathy Sigler

Canadian Friends of 
Stowe Land Trust

Anonymous (1)
Mark Adessky
Gary Alexander
Albert Benhiem and Gail 

Wasserman
Garner Bornstein
Carole Burnham
Richard Cherney and Ronda 

Diamond
Tina and Fred Dubrovsky
Steven and Sheri Elefant
Greg Etingin
Marc Felgar
Richard Grover
Richard and Susan Hart
Neil and Barbara Hindle
Gerry Kandestin
Michael Lonn
Ilse Matalon
Lillian and Billy Mauer
Frank Motter and Linda Shaw
Earl Ralph
Michael and Cherry Richards
Richard Rubin & Debbie 

Mandelcorn
George and Shelley Stern
Lisa Stotland
Irwin and Sara Tauben
The Tauben Family Foundation
Ron Waxman
Bob and Joann Wordham
Maks Wulkan and Diane 

Grossman
Richard and Elyssa Yanofsky
Stephen Yanow and Linda Hazen

Sponsor

Friend of Stowe Land Trust(1)	
D. Ben Benoit and Robin Benoit 

Steve and Gail Blumsack 

Jim and Brenna 
Brochhausen	

Carma LLC	
Scott and Robin Coggins 

Marilyn Comb 

Peter Dodson and Beverly 
Feinberg 

Judy Geer and Dick Dreissigacker 

Joe and Sara Farley 

Mark E. Ferguson and Elizabeth 
Yntema 

Tom and Patty Foltz	
Natalie and Tom Hubbs 

The Huber Family 

Meg and Jeff Kauffman 

Richard and Kristen Kleiman	
Jack and Laura Lancaster 

Jonathan Lipson and Joanne Cieri 
Rajiv and Emily Madan	
Jeff and Lucinda McKechnie	 

Peter and Karen Monsen  

Michael and Ginny Parker 

Shaun Pedersen and Alexandra 
Abbott	

Jim and Barbara Roberts 

Hilary and Robert Roper 

James and Joanna Schoff 
Kristen Sharpless and Michael 

Snyder 

John and Anne Steel 
James and Rebecca Tunick	
Stephen and Kajy Vicinelli 
Jorge and Gretchen Vivoni 
Joe Wauters & Bonnie Billings 

Sustaining

Saranne and Clark Abbott 

Thomas and Patricia Auer 

Robert P. Ball 
Ezra and Anita Beinhaker 

Raymond and Sengdao 
Bergmann	

Scott and Carol Boardman	
Joe Cresci and Anne Bodine-

Cresci 
Harry and Carol Bonyun 

Henry Busetti and Dee Reever 

Christine Colangeli and Kevin 
Thompson	

John and Doren Dolan 

Biddle and Idoline Duke 

James and Barbara Fox 

Stephen and Anita Friedman 

Patricia Gabel 
David and Julie Gladstone 

Ron and Kathy Groves 

Brian and Andrea Hamor	
Lynn and Andy Harvey 

Michael and Patricia Haynes 

Mark Israel and Edee Simon-
Israel 

Ed Izzo and Jill Boardman 

Edmond and Amy Jalbert 

Michael and Patricia Kazakoff 
Nancy and Reid Krakower 

Jesse Levine	
Steven Libros	
Jed Lipsky	
Barry and Terri Lyman 

McKee and Jennifer Macdonald 

Steven McLafferty and Pauline 
Lambert 

Melissa Mielens & Jay 
Kaknes	

Stowe Insurance Agency, Inc. 
Stephen and Roberta Paris 

Nicholas and Jackie Perrins 

Lucene M. Pike	
Bill and Sylvia Pope 

Kathy Powell	
Antonio and Teri Pyle 

Brooke and Neal Sandford 

Richard and Heather Sargent 

Kerry Sedutto and Kevin Komer 

Kirk Moyes & Margi Sells	
Jeffrey Sharat and Constance 

Carrino 

Coldwell Banker Carlson Real 
Estate 

Ron and Judy Stancliff 
Bill and Nancy Steers	
Anthony B. Thompson 

Walter E. Towslee 

Charles and Mary Alice Wise 

Matt and Cathy Witkos 

Darla Witmer and Peter Collotta 

Arnold and Ronna Ziegel 

Supporting

Friends of Stowe Land Trust (8)
Larry Abrams 

Steve Adams	
Judith Allen 

Cynthia Allen-Berson and Steven 
Berson 

Jane and Stephen Alpert 

Altadonna Family 

Dean and Jean Anderson 

The Andersons	
Linda Zamvil & John Angier 

Gene and Lois Arthur	
Jeff and Susan Beattie 

Hillel and Mitzi Becker 

Alan and Karen Beecher 

Mark and Mary Jane Bentley	
Charlie and Weezie Betz 

Lilli and Ken Biedermann 

Ron Biedermann 

Anna Black	
Emily and Richard Bland	
David and Betsy Blechman	
Marc and Sheila Boyle 

James and Emily Brewster	
Robert Britton 

Cold Hollow Cider Mill 
Robert Brown 

Rob and Holly Burt 

Elizabeth Bushueff	
Ethan and Kristy Carlson	
Jim and Alison Casey	
John and Amy Chassard 

Cap and Ginny Chenoweth 

David Chipman and Helen 
Folweiler 

Steve and Debbie Clark 

Green Mountain Inn 

David Coffin 

Peter and Jane Cooke	
Carrie Damp	
Stan and Suzanne Danzig 

Kevin and Dawn D’Arcy 

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Davidson 
Jr. 
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Our Donors - continued

Gordon and Robin Dixon 

Mark and Kathleen Doehla	
Jim and Stacy Donahue	
John and Julie Douglas 

Denise Duffy	
Ana Echenique 

John and Julie Egenberg 

Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Esswein 

Ira and Susan Evans 

Lelia Evans	
Sean and Amy Fernandez	
T.J. and Shelia Fitzgerald 

Frank and Judith Foti 
Walter and Kristina Frame 

Marty and Cathy Gardner 

Leslie Gauff and Bruce Bell 
David Genser 

Jim and Gerri Gildea 

Donald and Linda Gingras 

Peter and Mary Jane Given	
Dr. Ronald and Lena Goldberg 

Jay and Kathleen Goldman 

Jeanne Grant	
Jill and Ted Haas 

Douglas and Deana Hailey 

Margot and Donald Hall 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. 

Hamberg 

Peter Harris	
Russell Hausman 

Robert and Pamela Herbst 

John and Catherine Hirce	
Jim and Robi Hodge	
David and Michele Holton 

Barb Hooper	
David and Trina Hosmer 

Tom and Kathy Jackman 

George and Cindy Jackman 

Dick and Marcia Johannesen 

Roger Joseph and Patricia Palmer 

Stowe Country Homes 

Bud and Ruth Kassel 
James Khazzam	
Andrew and Nancy Kingman	

Rona Klein 

Alan and Caryn Kovacs 

Peter and Carol-Anne Kramers 

Larry and Peggy Lackey 

Frank and Ann Lackey 

Mark and Rebecca Leipert 

Christine Lengvari 
Brian Leven and Jacquie Mauer 

Tucker Levy and Victoria 
Schwartz 

Steve and Carole Lichtenstein 

James and Jacquelyn 
Lindenmeyer 

Peter and Betsy Longstreth 

Joseph and LoriAnn Loughnane 

David and Dana Malloy 

Douglas Manley and Elizabeth 
Chabot 

Deb and Mike Martin 

Betty McGill 
Robert McWeeny and Kerry 

Colson 

Stephen and Linda Mead 

Jim and Sandy Meditz 

Tom Meehan 

David and Nancy Merz 

Lynn Miles 

Marcia Mittnacht and Edward 
Moscovitch 

Margaret Scotti & Gregory 
Morrill	

Gordon and Patricia Munson 

Roger Murphy	
Janet Nixon 

Scott and Sandra Noble 

Peter and Sally Nolan	
Whitton and Josephine Norris 

Patricia O’Connor and Michael 
Knapik	

Olson & Associates Law Firm 

Matt and Laura Olton	
Thomas and Cathy Opar 

Sue and Peter Oppenheimer 

James and Rachel Ory 

Bob and Louise Owen 

James and Frances Owen 

John and Faith Parker 

Chris Pazandak and Mary Jacques 

Ryan and Courtney Percy	
Chuck and Jann Perkins 

Debra and Howard Perrone 

Sam and Sue Philbrick 

Roberto and Liza Prats	
Adam and Rachel Putnam	
Rich and Lisa Quinby 

Robert and Cathy Rachlin 

Kevin Rakowski	
John and Jean Reiersen 

Todd and Wendy Renz 

Martin and Diane Richler 

Ellen Riemschneider	
Peter and Ellen Roberts 

Michael Roche 

Kathy Rogers	
Antony and Livia Rosen 

Bob and Jess Russell	
Jayne and George Sabbagh 

Timothy and Bethany Sargent 

Stephen Sayce	
Heidi Scheuermann 

Philip and Roberta Scott 

Gail & C.J. Seitz 

Kathleen E. Shannon 

Bill and Kate Shea 

Mary Ellen Simon 

Donald and Sandra Simonds	
John and Lynn Skinner 

Shapleigh and Peggy Smith 

Richard and Faina Smith	
William and Gloria Snyder 

Laurence and Beverly Sokol 
Rick Sokoloff and Marina 

Meerburg	
Sunrise Mountain Guides	
Aimee and Hannah Stearns 

Dwight and Joan Stecker 

Nicholas and Kate Stevens	
John and Pam Stobierski 
Bill and Janis Stocks 

Deb and Rob Taylor 

Paul Thabault and Nancy Money 

Don and Louise Thompson 

Mark and Chris Tolstoi	
Trust Company of Vermont	
John and Allison Turkowski 
Paul Turovsky and Monica Casey 

Valerie Turtle and Mary Elkins 

Carol and Neil Van Dyke	
Peter Van Raalte & Jan Fielder 

Doug and Karen Veliko 

Rob and Lisa Venne	
Cheryl Vince	
George and Patricia von Trapp 

Jim and Jennell Watson 

Wehse Family 

Fred and Andi Weiss 

Karl and Donna Weller 

Randy and Lori Wetzel 
Peter Wolf	
James Zajac	
Eric Zeikel and Diane Brindle  

Family 

Friends of Stowe Land Trust (3)
Kyle Adams	
Metzi Anderson and Ross 

Scatchard	
York and Fred Baker 

Stuart and Marion Baraw 

Jesse Beck and Kevin Veller 

Betty and Carvel Bevans Jr. 
John and Diane Biello 

Jeff and Debbie Blanton 

Marcy and Jeff Blauvelt 

Eileen Bowen 

Beth and Barton Bradford	
Israel and Emily Brooks	
The Clahane Family	
Richard and Elizabeth Cleary 

Rui and Julia Coelho 

John and Vicki Cohen 

Rich Conte 

Stephen and Mimi Cottrel 
Bob DiMario and Helene G. 

Martin 

Dr. and Mrs. W. James Downs, 
Jr. 

The Driscoll Family 

Steven and Jill Elbaum	
Josephine Emery 

Robert Fahey and Maryellen 
Sullivan 

Stowe Craft Gallery & Design 
Center 

Susan and Stephen Fishman	
The Gerndt Family	
Stacey Glazier	
George and Fran Gotcsik	
Cynthia and Edward Gray 

Steve Hagenbuch 

Jeremy Harris	
Margaret Higgins 
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Herb and Ann Hillman 

Nifer and Ramsey Hoehn 

Christopher and Erica Hong	
The Johansons 

Robert and Sarah Juzek 

Tatiana Kamarskaya	
Glenn and Margaret Kennedy 

Terrence and Kelley King	
Bob and Carollynne Kirch 

Jean Kissner and George Weber 

Kathleen and Andy Knittle 

Bill and Shawn Lawrence 

Michael and Andrea Levine	
Charles Lusk 

Spencer and Lisa Macalaster	
Millie and Dick Marron 

Bob and Amy Marshall 
Rob and Karen Millman 

Merna and Gerald Morse 

Keith Murray and Lynne 
Fagan	

Lewis D. Noble 

Nocito Family 

Bob and Leslie Ogan 

David and Dee Partridge 

Bonnie and Brian Pease 

Leigh and John Pelletier 

John and Wilma Peterson 

Michael and Beverly Propen 

Donna Reback and Philip 
Herbison 

Paula and Richard Reynolds	
Stella and Tom Richards 

Tom and Julia Rogers 

Richie and Andrea Rosenbloom 

Deborah Rubin	
Satterthwaite Family 

The Scheuermann Family	
Jon and Karen Shreter 

Alan and Jill Slootsky 

Cindy Sprague and Jim Converse 

Robert and Barbara Steinberg 

Harold and Carol Stevens 

Pamela Swearingen	
Porter and Amy Thorndike	

Dr. Thomas Tomasi	
Roberta Wachtelhausen	
Richard Weinstein and Catherine 

Crawley 

Ralph and Louise Whitelock 

Joanne Wikle	
Ted and JeanMarie Winokur	
Art and Marion Wittels 

Jerry and Donna Wood	
John Wysolmerski and Caroline 

Hendel	
Wally and Kate Young 

A.J. Zottola and Bethany Burns 

Individual

Friends of Stowe Land Trust (2)
Lisa Beach 

Donna Beecy	
Michael Bennett 

Sally Bindari 
Bernice A. Binginot 

Dan Brault 

Linda Bronstein 

Jane and Duncan Brown	
Francis and Mary Jane Cain 

Rick Carrick 

Billy Coster 

Jeffrey Dacales	
Glenn Danziger 

Toni Dell’Osso and Al Gasior	
Kathryn Downs 

Chris and Laurie Doyle 

Diana Duclos 

Moira Durnin	
Elizabeth Durovich 

Evie Dworetzky 

Hal Ellms	
John Fagan	
Clay and Paula Frazier	
Annie-Vera Frye	
Jane and Reid Grayson	
Heather Hale 

Susan C. Harris 

Susan Hellerstein 

Michele R. H. Herbst 

Lyndall Heyer 

Ralph and Carolyn Hilbert 

Dave Hoagland 

Mamie Jin	
Sandra J. Larsen 

Lewis Lasher 

Charlie and Louis LoConte 

John McBrine 

Megan McCarthy 

Tessa Milnes 

Robert and Jessica Moran 

Lisa Natkin 

Lucy Nersesian 

Elizabeth Nimick 

Duane Peterson	
Robert and Suzanne Poole 

George and Elaine Rau 

Peter Sakash 

Shawn and Amy Saunders	
Mark and Carol Schaal	
Laura M. Selfors	
Eric and Susan Shaver	
Elizabeth Sheahan 

Carol Simoneau 

Marcia Smith 

Alton Smith 

Kermit and Hazel Spaulding 

Pat Sprague 

Mary Ellen Sprague Hebert	
Barbara Stern 

Sally Stetson Design 

Jessica Stitson	
Eitan Sufian and Nicole Edi	
Michael and Meike Sweatman 

Todd and Mary Taggart	
Hannah Thein	
Dan and Sarah Wallach	
Paige Weaver	
Charles Wolf	
William Wright	
Simone Youkel	

Contributor

Friends of Stowe Land Trust (2)
Jeffrey and Marie Brown 

Blake Ellison	
Mitchell Fried 

Jon Hanson 

S. Hertzberg 

Carla Levin 

Christine and Dan McGowan	
Tom and Lorrie Motylinski 
Ron and Lynn Paparella 

Kathleen and Bert Peterson 

Robert and Anne Shapiro	
Matthew Sikora	
Carolyn and Louis Torre 

John and Jeannette Van Blarcom 

Terry Whelan 

Amy and John Wykoff	
John and Judy Zinn 

Planned Gifts & Bequests

Charlie and Gibby Berry
Chess Brownell
Paul Chebator and Mer Zovko
Gunnel Clarke & John De Villars
Kitty Coppock
Richard Levine and Catherine 

Drake
David and Julie Gladstone
Christine Lengvari
John and Millie Merrill
Tessa Milnes
Joseph and Darsey Moon
Rick Owen
Lucene M. Pike
Charles Tryon
David Wilkens and Molly Pindell
Roger and Jill Witten 
(Are you considering a planned 
gift? Contact us to let us know.)
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In Honor of Metzi Anderson

Tom and Ebeth Scatchard

In Honor of Peter and Nina Blain 

Nicholas Barker

In Honor of Joanne Cieri 

Colleagues of Joanne Cieri

In Honor of Isabel Drekter

Randy Stern

In Honor of Jack Kiernan 

Annie and Larry Ballin
 

In Honor of the Martin Family

Dana Martin
 
In Honor of Callie Gates Slocum

Elizabeth Steele

In Honor of Lee and
 Alice Spencer

Alan and Caryn Kovacs
 
In Honor of Alex and Sam Tolstoi 

Mark and Chris Tolstoi
 

In Honor of Chris Weaver 

Paige Weaver

In Memory of E. Nash

Jane and Duncan Brown

In Memory of 
Mr. Samphong Ngov

Raymond and Sengdao 
Bergmann

In Memory of Stephen Peck

Raymond and Sengdao 
Bergmann

In Memory of Merton Pike

Kitty Coppock
Steve and Robin Pierson
Paula and Richard Reynolds

In Memory of Laurence & 
Doris Stancliff and 

Ivan & Happylona Maxham

Ron and Judy Stancliff

In Memoriam

Anthony Czaja	
Phyllys Fleming  
Jennifer Geissler  
Robert Hartt	
Frank Helker	
Franklin Kellogg  
Edwin Lang, Jr.  
Merton Pike  
Gene Posnick  
Honore Walsh	
Ann H. Williams	

Event Donations

Gray Matter Marketing Craft Brew 
Race & Vermont 10 Miler

Stowe Bowl Giving Night
Stowe Cider Jam for the Land
Sushi Yoshi Give Back Month
Topnotch Resort & Spa Day of 

Donations

Grants

Canadian Friends of Stowe Land 
Trust

Land Trust Alliance
Natural Resources Conservation 

Service
Outdoor Gear Exchange
Patagonia
Spruce Peak Realty
Town of Stowe
Vermont Housing & Conservation 

Board

Hotel Partners

Topnotch Resort & Spa
Trapp Family Lodge
The Stowehof

In Kind Gifts & Donations

Alario Tech
Cold Hollow Cider Mill
Dave Couch Signs
Ecopixel
Green Mountain Inn
Jesse Goldfine
Richard Levine
Lucy Nersesian
Power Shift
Tom Rogers
Stowe Ice Cream
Trapp Family Lodge
West Branch Gallery & Sculpture 

Park
Yankee Home Solutions

Matching Gifts

Aetna Foundation
AIG Matching Grants Program
FM Global Foundation
Pepsico Foundation
Peter and Carmen Lucia Buck 

Foundation 
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts 

Program 
 

Program Partners 

Apple Tree Learning Center
Friends of the Winooski River
Green Mountain Club

Kwittken
Lamoille County Hikes with Tykes
Market Garden School
Mud City Adventures
National Life Group
Stowe Bible Camp
Stowe Conservation Commission
Stowe Elementary School
Stowe Farmers Market
Stowe High School
Stowe Mountain Adventure 

Camp
Stowe Parks and Recreation
Stowe Trails Partnership
The Intervale Conservation 

Nursery
The Nature Conservancy
The Trust for Public Land
Trapp Family Lodge
Stowe Mountain Resort
Vermont Land Trust
VT Department of Fish & Wildlife
VT Department of Forests, Parks, 

and Recreation
Waterbury Conservation 

Commission

This list includes all donations 
made between October 1, 
2017-September 30, 2018. If we 
have missed or incorrectly listed 
your name, please let us know! 

Our Donors - continued



 The 19th Annual Golf Tournament held on August 2, 2018 
was a great success, raising $38,000 for Stowe Land Trust. 
Thank you to our sponsors and all who attended -- your 
support makes our work possible!  

Congratulations to this year’s winners! 
1st Place Team - Sebastian Sweatman (captain), Julie 
Douglas, Patrick Keene, and Griff Sexton.

2nd Place Team - Tim Sargent (captain), Bill Hunt, John 
Straub, and Susan Vicinelli. 

3rd Place Team - John Polakowski (captain), Charla Davis, 
John Easton, and Pall Spera.

Thanks to the following individuals and businesses for their 
support of the 19th Annual Golf Tournament!

Hosts
Lee and Alice 

Spencer

Gold Sponsors
Hugh Durden

Silver Sponsors
Basil Dobbin and 

Jena Wood
Richard and Susan 

Hart
Michael and Cherry 

Richards
Michael Roche - 

Vermont Arborists
O. Griffith and 

Barbara Sexton

Bronze Sponsors
Friend of Stowe Land 

Trust
Julian Harrison
Jack and Caroline 

Patten
Philip and Roberta 

Scott
John and Anne 

Steel – Steel 
Construction

Individual 
Supporters

Hillel and Mitzi 
Becker

Jane Haggett
Alan and Caryn 

Kovacs
Paul and Jewel 

Lowenstein
Michele Pressman 

and Deborah Levy
Heidi Scheuermann 
Tom Werts and Ellen 

Linck
Business Donors
AJ’s Ski and Sports
Black Cap Coffee
Bunya Bunya
Caledonia Spirits
Commodities Natural 

Market

Donna Vernon Petit 
Massage

Edelweiss
Edson Hill
Edward Jones
Elmore Mountain 

Farm
Ferro Jewelers
Field Guide
From Maria’s Garden
Green Envy
Green Mountain Inn- 

The Whip
Hannaford 

Supermarket
Harrison’s Restaurant
Harvest Market
Idletyme Brewing 

Company
In Company
Jan’s Farmhouse 

Crisps
Jesse Schloff 

Photography
KCL802
Lamoille Valley Ford
Laughing Moon 

Chocolates
Lush Salon & 

Boutique
Michael’s on the Hill
Wade Noble & 

Stoweflake Resort
Patti Cakes
Plate
Ride
Saucha
Spruce Peak Realty
Stowe Bee Bakery
Stowe Hardware
Stowe Mountain 

Lodge
Stowe Soaring
Stowe Wine & 

Cheese
Sun & Ski Inn - Stowe 

Bowl
Sushi Yoshi
The Bench
The Body Lounge
The Butchery

The Country Store on 
Main

The Stowehof
The Swimming Hole
Tom Knows Salsa
Turtle Fur
Umiak Outdoor 

Outfitters
Von Bargen’s Jewelry
von Trapp Brewing
Well Heeled
Wild Thyme Catering
Yellow Turtle

Committee Members 
& Volunteers

John Douglas, Chair
Chess Brownell
Art Ciullo
Trowbridge Elliman
Walter Frame
Meg Kauffman
John Merrill
Alice Dana Spencer
Lee Spencer
David Bennett
Kitty Coppock
Park Crist
Catherine Drake
Max Gentle
Nathan Kessler
Nancy Krakower
Millie Merrill
Nick Mitchell
Bruce Nourjian
Debbie Pucillo
Ben Salvas
Jesse Schloff
Alex Tilgner
George Townsend
Tom Werts
Sherry Wilson

THANK YOU!

One of the first things I did after moving 
to Stowe twenty years ago was become a 
member of Stowe Land Trust.  I have derived 
countless hours of pleasure from walking, 
hiking, and snowshoeing on the trails 
conserved and maintained by SLT.  Because I 

believe in SLT’s mission and want future generations to have 
the same recreational opportunities that I have enjoyed, I 
chose to make a bequest to SLT in my will. I am proud to be 
part of SLT’s Legacy Society and even more proud to be part of 
a community with such a strong commitment to conservation.  
– Tessa Milnes

To learn more about the Legacy Society, please visit 
www.stowelandtrust.org/support/legacygiving or 
contact Kristen Sharpless at (802) 253-7221.
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Make a Lasting Gift: 
Join the Legacy Society

19th Annual Golf Tournament Raises  
$38,000 for Conservation!

1st Place Team (L to R): Sebastian Sweatman (captain), Julie Douglas, 
Griff Sexton, and Patrick Keene.
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AmeriCorps member, Elisabeth Fenn, recently wrapped up 
a fun season of outdoor education programs and volunteer 
work days. She delivered 37 programs to 545 participants, led 
6 volunteer work days with 86 volunteers, and stewarded 
over 1,000 acres of conserved land! Many thanks to all of our 
partners and program participants, we can’t wait for next year!

Stowe Land Trust recognized Rick and Sally Watts for their 
10+ years of service as diligent and active Land Stewards at 
the 31st Annual Meeting & Celebration on September 22nd.  
Combined with Sally’s special assistance on SLT’s Stewardship 
Committee, they continue to make outstanding contributions 
to SLT’s mission and work. We couldn’t care for our conserved 
lands without you - thank you! Are you interested in becoming 
a volunteer Land Steward? Please email us to inquire about 
which properties need Stewards at info@stowelandtrust.org. 

Thanks to a local deconstruction team and a grant from Outdoor 
Gear Exchange, what used to be the site of the old Blacksmith 
Shop at the Mill Trail is now home to a naturalized picnic 
area. On September 15th a team of volunteers participating in 
Vail Resort’s annual Epic Promise Day installed three picnic 
tables atop the old foundation. The team also improved the 
trail down to the West Branch of the Little River, providing safe 
access to the water. Thanks to our partners and volunteers for 
helping complete the project!

In the spring of 2018, Stowe Land Trust partnered with 4th 
graders at Stowe Elementary School to create the beautiful 
trail markers guiding the way up Sunset Rock. The kids were 
tasked with painting a plant or an animal that visitors might 
find on the trail. The plaques serve as both a guide to show 
hikers the path, and a fun way to learn about the environment 
around us. 

Naturalist Program 
Completes 6th Season

2018 Volunteers  
of the Year

Farewell Blacksmith Shop – 
Hello Mill Trail Picnic AreaArt Marks the Trail at 

Sunset Rock

Summer Naturalist, Elisabeth Fenn, hunts for animal homes in the school 
yard with Stowe Elementary School students.  

Kristen Sharpless presents Rick and Sally Watts with a gift at SLT’s 
Annual Meeting & Celebration.

Volunteers from Vail Resort’s Epic Promise Day making improvements at 
the Mill Trail.

One of the new 
trail markers 
guiding the way 
up to Sunset 
Rock. 
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Welcome, Anna

New board member, Anna Black, was elected by Stowe 
Land Trust’s membership at the 31st Annual Meeting & 
Celebration held on Saturday, September 22nd at the 
Moscow Recreation Field in Stowe.

Anna grew up in Stowe and moved away for ten years to 
attend college and law school in Florida. She is licensed 
to practice law in Florida and Vermont. She moved back 
to Stowe in April 2017 to join Gale & McAllister PLLC, 
a small law firm focusing primarily in real estate law. 
Anna also serves on the board of Stowe Rotary and loves 
engaging with the community, giving back and getting 

outdoors as much as possible. She looks forward to serving on the board of Stowe Land 
Trust to help conserve and protect the incredible natural beauty that surrounds us and 
makes Stowe such a phenomenal place to live. 

Farewell, Roger

After 9 year of service on the Stowe Land Trust Board of 
Directors, we bid a fond farewell to Roger Witten. Roger 
has provided countless hours of sage legal advice and 
valuable input and guidance on SLT’s Lands Committee. 
Thank you for everything you have done for Stowe Land 
Trust and we wish you well in all your future endeavors, 
Roger!

Stowe Land Trust is pleased to 
welcome Elisabeth Fenn back to 
SLT in her new role as Conservation 
Program Coordinator. Elisabeth 
spent this summer serving as 
SLT’s Stewardship and Outreach 
Assistant, a position through the 
VHCB AmeriCorps program. This 
gave her the opportunity to get to 
know the Land Trust and connect 
with community members through 
educational outdoor programming, 
tabling at events, and coordinating 
volunteer projects. Elisabeth is 
excited to bring this experience 
- along with a background in 
trail maintenance, volunteer 
coordination and outreach from her 
time working at the Green Mountain 
Club and a B.S. in Environmental 
Sciences from the University of 
Vermont - to the Conservation 
Program Coordinator position. 
Elisabeth will be coordinating 
easement stewardship, volunteer 
work, and education programming.  
She will also assist with outreach 
and organizing SLT events. Be sure 
to say “hello” if you see Elisabeth 
on the trail, in the office, or around 
town!

SLT Board of Directors:  
Welcome & Farewell

Welcome 
Back,  

Elisabeth! 

Former SLT board chair, Chess 
Brownell (left), and Anna Black 
(right).

Elisabeth Fenn

Roger Witten waves farewell at Stowe Land Trust’s Annual Meeting 
& Celebration.

“I chose to become a monthly contributor to Stowe Land Trust because I am a firm believ-
er that we borrow the land from our children. Preserving the land is important. Stowe is a 
magical place and I love it here. I want Stowe to be preserved for generations to come, so 

the least I can do is support the Land Trust.” 
- Ana Echenique, SLT recurring donor

SLT’s recurring donor program is a great way to increase your impact on land protec-
tion and stewardship in your community. To become a recurring donor, please select 
your preferred donation frequency from the drop down menu in our online donation 

form at https://www.stowelandtrust.org/support/join-donate/. 

Have an Impact Every Season of the Year: 
Make a Recurring Gift to SLT
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Walks with Kristen
Select Fridays, 3-4pm

Get inside access to the happenings at SLT while getting outside with 
SLT executive director, Kristen Sharpless. All are welcome. No RSVP 
required. 

Sunset Rock - November 16th
Valcour Bog on Snowshoes - January 24th
Vernal Pool at Page Forest – April 19th

Shutesville Hill Wildlife Corridor Community Walk
Location and time TBD

Take a walk with biologists through a core part of one of the most 
important wildlife corridors in Vermont. Sponsored by the Shutesville 
Hill Wildlife Corridor Partnership.

Vermont 10 Miler
Sunday, November 4th, 8am-1pm

Run this fun race to support SLT, or volunteer to help day of. Visit our 
website to find out how to register!

Fall Family Hike
Saturday, November 17th, 10am-12pm  

Wiessner Woods – Park at the Stowehof
Join us for a gentle kid-friendly walk at Wiessner Woods. Meet at the 
Stowehof and stay for cider pressing and tasty fall treats after the walk! 
Rain or shine. Space is limited – preregistration required. 

Mill Trail Snowshoe
Saturday, February 16th, 1-3pm

Mill Trail, Notchbrook Rd
Strap on your snowshoes and join us for an exploration of the Mill 
Trail’s layered history ending with a warm drink by the fire at the cabin. 
All ages welcome!

Family Sugaring
Sunday, March 17th, 2pm

Sage Farm & Percy Farm, Weeks Hill Rd
Come celebrate and learn about maple sugaring from some of Stowe’s 
own sugarmakers. Sugarhouse tour, sap gathering, and samples for all 
ages! Space is limited – preregistration required.  

What’s Going On? SLT Outings and Events
For full descriptions and registration information for our outings and events visit:  www.stowelandtrust.org.


